Business Managers Group Finance Meeting for May.

Report by EMR Representative – Chris Greig

 Financial Management Update – Circulars

Michael O’Leary
Michael made reference to the CASES 21 Bulletin for March and April and highlighted a few useful changes for the BMs.  
March highlights

· Salary rate increases to be done manually in future and schools need to be aware of this

· C21F training – Schools still need to stress the need for C21F training, even though its rolled out. The training is still available and new people should attend these sessions.

· Certification of the Operating Statement and Balance sheet needs to be completed

· BPay – The Department is still in the process of investigating this useful method of payment. Lots of work needed to be done here and we need to get it right, we don’t want to implement a new system that is going to have glitches.  

April highlights

· Service gateway shortcut – now available on schools’ desktops. DoE promoting Service Gateway to schools, so that they can use it to track their incident report rather than waiting at the end of the phone – 
· It is requested the BMs make use of the gateway rather than making telephone calls.

· Preparation for  end of financial year – New version has a lot more automatic validations to assist schools and to ensure they have  fully completed payroll transactions
· All schools are encouraged to attend end of financial year training.
Michael O’Leary reported on the SRP initiatives for 2008 that would be implemented and briefly highlighted a few:

Benchmarking – Research being done for Stages of Schooling.  85 schools would be analysed and this would provide the basis for the benchmarking process in 2008 SRP.  Work is on track so far and initial reports indicate that there will be variations to the current funding process.  
Primary Welfare – In 2008 SRP, $80M has been announced for Primary Welfare.  Primary Welfare in schools has been based on enrolments in 2003 and has not been sensitive to enrolment movements.    Previously the basis of allocation was a threshold and per capita allocation linked to SLN.  In 2008, it will be linked to SFO rather than SLN and it will be enrolment sensitive, nothing has been approved yet.

English as a Second Language – Research is also underway by La Trobe University about proper allocation of funds for ESL.  Should there be proficiency testing for children, or how long a family has been in Australia, is there a correlation between SFO etc?  Research is now indicating that Visa status can be a good indication to accurately allocate ESL funding.  Principals agree with this indicator and ESL in on target to be implemented in SRP 2008.

Building Maintenance and Compliance - $29M has been allocated for building maintenance and compliance.  It has always been a challenging formula and SKN  a firm who are experts in building compliance are engaged for this research and they will be giving the Department a series of recommendations to assist in understanding and adjusting this allocation in 2008.  

As in previous years, schools that are affected by some of the changes will continue to receive funding over a transitional period.

School Audits 





Denise Craig
Denise gave a quick update on school audits.  She said there were no new or emerging issues about the audits risk based program.  An expanded program was underway and 1000 schools were now being audited.  

Some of the main audit issues:

· coding of grants

· Bank overdraft issues

· internet banking

· cheque signatories (schools were unaware that cheques needed to be signed by the officer bearer plus council).  Regulations were that the AP was not an authorised signatory unless the Principal was away (and that doesn’t mean away for the morning or out for the day), and if the AP was authorised to sign, it needed to be documented for auditing purposes

· Accrual accounting system

· Asset stocktakes

· Bank reconciliations not being endorsed.

· Bank balances/Commitment Reviews

Michael
Michael mentioned that under the FOI Act, the Department had to provide the bank balances of all schools and there was a recent article in the Herald Sun/Age about school bank balances.  Together with the Bank Account Balances, a statement of commitments was also provided.  

MO indicated that in term 2, a sample of 20-25 Schools were going to be reviewed in relation to their commitments and bank balances information.  The review will consider whether school council has approved spending outlined in commitments summaries.  Schools will be communicated to prior to any review taking place.  The audit will check the validity of the commitments and a plan of action would come out of the audit, perhaps asking schools for commitments every 6 months.  BMs indicated that it was not easy to identify commitments until the end of the year and being asked to complete commitments information 6 monthly would be a burden.

An example of what the review is looking for: Money that has been tagged to buildings in the Financial Commitment summary to see if that is really the case. Is there a minute at Council to show there is actually a building project? 
.  Government Agency Advertising Requirements

Sarah Moon

Sarah Moon from Zenith Optimedia Master agency gave a short presentation outlining their role in the advertising contract and the service that they could provide to schools.  She highlighted their commitment to the contract and how schools could use their services for media placement to get the best candidate for the lowest cost.  She said they were specialists in recruitment advertising and part of their role was to research where job seekers were looking for work ie online vs print. They were a one stop shop for placing ads and they would design, book and despatch the ad to the media.  They also ran quarterly training sessions on how to put forward ads etc.  There was an online tool available to design your ad and it took only a minute to create. They also had tear sheets of the ad attached to the invoice which assisted the school as well rather than the school checking to see if their ad was inserted.    She mentioned that the power of bulk buying gave them the best rate and it was often time consuming for schools to negotiate with papers directly.

· Support Schools Update



   Michael

Support schools initiative kicked off in the last week in Feb.  

Schools are encouraged to use the support schools 

Information on the School Financial Management website related to C21F support schools and we are encouraged to use the website.

· Process Guide





Michael

Michael made reference to the handouts on the Process Guide Status Report and timelines and briefly outlined that there had been a few changes in arrangements.  Previously the Process Guide changes were ad hoc and schools had to keep track of changes via bulletins.  Now the process is a lot more streamlined and changes are being made every quarter, so schools can print modules once a quarter.  There is also a more streamlined process in place for writing, approval and release of the Guide to schools.  It has worked well in the first 3 months and this process will continue into the future. 

· Publications





Michael

Michael said that the Chart of Accounts and Financial reporting in Schools booklets were sent to all schools last week and if they hadn’t received them yet to check with the Principal/Office. The publication relating to Local Payroll would be provided to schools early in Term 3, and the publication relating to budgeting and journals in CASES21 and the SRP booklet was still in the pipeline.

· Service Desk Report




Michael

A lot of contact was still on the phone, compared to using the service gateway, but  schools are encouraged to use the service gateway which can be easily accessed by schools via an icon on their desktop. The service gateway is a more streamlined process as there is no waiting and schools calls, progress in queue etc can be easily tracked with the click of a button.

If you have any queries regarding the topics on this report please do not hesitate to contact me by email greig.christine.a@edumail.vic.gov.au or at Balwyn High School on 9819 7911.

